VINEYARDS OF SARATOGA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

OCTOBER 14, 2010

Minutes
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Ruut Van Den Hoed 


Director 

John Glass 



Director 

Jim Turke



Director

OTHERS PRESENT

· Gary Martiny of Community Management Services, Inc.

· Four (4) Homeowners



ITEM I—Call to Order by President Jim Foley at 7:00 PM. 

ITEM II—Open Forum

· 19215 – Roberta Hall – talked about a junk chair in front of dumpster #3. She expressed that she thinks that things like this are getting worse over the years. 

· 19118 – Gale Hugger – also talked about trash violations and a top on her upstairs patio. 

· 19107 – Jerry Katich – inquired about why she had to use CPB for her window inspections. Jim Foley informed her that the HOA takes ownership of the windows especially for future leaks.      

ITEM III—Approval of Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of September 9, 2010, Board of Directors meeting. Frank Hedges motioned to approve the minutes as written. Jim Turke seconded the motion and it passed.

ITEM IV—Association Manager’s Report

· The work order history report for September 2010 was reviewed by the Board.

ITEM V—Committee Reports

A.   Financial Report dated September 30, 2010
1.   The delinquency report dated 09-30-2010 was reviewed by Frank Hedges. 
2. The Board talked about putting some CDs in longer terms.   



3. Security Report – none given.

4. Maintenance Report – none. 

5. Clubhouse – Steve Gillen has contacted a contractor about new windows and doors.                 Frank Hedges suggested getting new double pane windows and get a commercial glass company to get a window spec. The Walters and Wolf company was suggested.     

6. Landscape – Steve Gillen is to talk with Tim Dooling about the blowing of leaves. And the oak tree watering problem was discussed by Frank Hedges. Frank made a motion that the Board direct the landscape committee and its chairman to contract with The Vineyard’s arborist for a special study of our live oak trees, with particular
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regard for current watering practice around each live oak. Written report to be   provided to the Board including recommendations for irrigation modifications around each individual live oak tree. The Study is to be completed and a report provided by December 1, 2010. Ruut Van Den Hoed seconded the motion and it passed. 
            ITEM VI – Old Business – none reviewed. 
ITEM VII – New Business – none reviewed. 

ITEM VIII—Newsletter Articles – The Board is to send all newsletter articles to 

Gary Martiny by the 6th of each month. Laurel Stoner 

 talked about the newsletter is done in “publisher”. 

ITEM IX – Correspondence 

1. 19421 – drainage from pots discussed. 

2. 19216 – board decision on barking dog problem was reviewed. 

3. 19414 – scheduled hearing regarding dog off leash was reviewed.  

ITEM X—Adjournment

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for November 11th, 2010, at the clubhouse. The Board then went into executive session. 

As approved by the Board of Directors, 

_______________________________________________________


   Board Member

                        

Date

